Minutes Clifton/Clifton East PACT meeting

Thursday 18th June 2009, 7:30pm
Location: The New Hall, Clifton High School.

Persons Present

Stephen Perry (Chair) (SP)

Sgt 2449 Mark Alderton (MA)
PC 1171 Nick Shaw (NS)
PC 278 Jez Burtsow (JB)
PCSO 9758 Richard Yule (RY)
PCSO 7068 Susan Passmore (SP1)
Cllr Trevor Blythe (TB)

Cllr Mike Popham (MP)
Nick Carter – Bristol City Council – Liquor Licensing (NC)
Wayne Drewfall – Bristol City Council – Shift Manager, Parking Services (WD)
Jennifer Butterfield – Bristol City Council – Parking Services Supervisor (JB1)
Apologies

Cllr Barbara Janke

Cllr Simon Cook

Ariaf Hussain

Introduction

SP thanked everyone for attending, introduced the representatives present and apologised for the non-attendees. SP then briefly explained PACT.
MA outlined the changes of the local Neighbourhood Policing team and how they have been split to fall in line with the Councils Neighbourhood Partnership areas. This has meant that Clifton/Clifton East now comes under Cabot Sector; however, the beat teams will still be based at Redland Police station.
Review of previous priorities

SP went over what the 3 priorities were from the previous PACT meeting:

1. Bins on pavements

2. Driving offences around educational establishments

3. ASB – around licensed premises.
1. Bins on pavements – MP stated that if people were still having problems with bins left on pavements or rubbish left lying around then they can email him with these and he will look into them. MP further stated the Waste management dept may start to use stronger enforcement measures.
2. Driving offences around educational establishments – JB There has now been the following action taken since the last PACT meeting: 

37 vehicles have been issued with advisory warning tickets

37 motorists have been given words of advice

26 fixed penalty notices have been issued.
Despite the action taken, there hasn’t been any noticeable change in the number of offences caused.

3. ASB – Licensed premises – NC gave a speech on how a licensed premise applies for its license and any extensions; how to appeal an application; how to request a review of a current licence etc.
NS – Pubwatch scheme set-up in Clifton village, not for noise/nuisance behaviour, but due to the change in ambience due to increase in large groups. Pubs hold monthly meetings and have discussed the use of a pager system to let other pubs know when a large group may be coming their way, Street Marshalls and Door staff.

Attendees were then asked to form break out groups to discuss issues they wanted to raise.

Priorities discussed

· Pedestrian access around Clifton – Blocked/obstructed pavements (‘A’ boards); dropped corners; vehicles parked too close to junctions – Locations: Percival Road, Royal York Crescent and Sion Hill.
· Cycling on pavements – Locations: The Promenade, Mardyke Wharf, Victoria Square and Christchurch green.
· Damage to motor vehicles/vandalism – Locations: Thorndale Mews and All Saints Road.
· Licensed Premises – Street furniture – tables and chairs, ‘A’ Boards etc on pavements. Noise and nuisance behaviour.
· Bins – Re-education – What goes in what bin? Bins out 24hrs! How to complain?
SP then asked everyone to vote for a priority to decide on what the next 3 priorities should be. They are as follows:
1. Anti-social behaviour and noise - licensed premises
Problems of outside drinking, large groups and general ASB associated with licensed premises and night time economy. Two highlighted areas are a) Whiteladies Road between the junctions of Oakfield Road and Hurle Road and b) Clifton village namely the streets of Boyce’s Avenue, Kings Road, The Mall and Princess Victoria Street.
2. Motor vehicle crime
Problems of damage and thefts from motor cars especially in and around All Saints Road and Thorndale.

3. Cycling on paths on Mardyke Wharf, Christchurch Green, The Promenade and Victoria Square
These are areas which cyclists are seen to use and the police will investigate the legality of this in these specific areas.

SP then finished the meeting by thanking everyone for coming.
The date of the next PACT meeting is to be confirmed.

